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September 28, 2023
The Honorable Liane Randolph
Chair, California Air Resources Board 

1001 I St

Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: Low Carbon Fuel Standard CARB Informational Hearing – September 28, 2023 
Dear Chair Randolph,

The RFA strongly supports the LCFS and looks forward to continued engagement in this process to strengthen and extend the program beyond 2030. The RFA is also working diligently around the country in collaboration with other stakeholders to develop and implement LCFS and other clean fuel programs in other states.
The RFA has commented extensively over the last two years on the informal and now formal rulemaking process of modifying and updating the LCFS program.  We will not reiterate those comments here but are including them by reference in this letter.  
Ethanol has been a workhorse of the LCFS program generating 3 of 10 credits program to date. Opening the LCFS to higher blends of ethanol supports a more stringent compliance curve resulting in greater GHG and criteria pollutant reductions. 

A vehicle emissions study co-funded by CARB demonstrated remarkable air quality benefits when increasing the blend of ethanol from 10 to 15 percent.  E15 as the standard fuel in California would result in an additional annual reduction of two million metric tons of GHG emission and further reductions in all criteria pollutants, while reducing the cost of gasoline.  
E15 was approved by the EPA in 2011 and has been certified as a legal fuel in 48 states.  Only California and Montana have yet to approve E15 blends.  The time for that to change is now.   

RFA is part of the broad coalition of clean fuel suppliers who have documented through analysis by ICF that carbon reductions of over 40 percent by 2030 are readily achievable.  E15 is a significant contributor to these additional carbon reductions. The ICF analysis has been shared with CARB Board members and staff.
Decarbonizing the liquid fuels that will be in the market for decades to come is a critically important complement to the electrification goals of this Board.  Science informs us that time is of the essence to achieve maximum GHG reductions now.  E15 is the leading opportunity under the LCFS to immediately and significantly further reduce GHG emissions.
Higher ethanol blends in California are not intended to increase the production of ethanol but rather to utilize existing supplies to displace more petroleum as gasoline consumption in California declines.
California’s exemption from the Clean Air Act to implement its own clean air programs is predicated on the state’s regulations going further than the federal government on improving air quality and human health.  In the case of not currently allowing E15, California’s clean air programs are not as stringent as federal clean air regulations.  

As commented by the RFA from the beginning of this process, E15 certification should be part of the current LCFS rulemaking.  We respectfully ask that this Board direct staff to expedite the simple gasoline specification change allowing for (not mandating) E15 to facilitate greater emissions reductions, petroleum displacement and cost savings as soon as possible to advance the great success of the LCFS program.  
Thank you,

Neil Koehler

Policy Advisor 
16024 Manchester Rd    •    Suite 101    •    Ellisville, MO 63011    •    636-594-2284    •    www.EthanolRFA.org
2

